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Regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Plainview Water District was held in the District office on Tuesday, February 27, 2018.        




Present:
Marc B. Laykind, Chairman





Andrew Bader, Treasurer 





Amanda R. Field, Secretary

Stephen Moriarty, Superintendent

Dina M Scott, Business Manager
James Neri, Engineer

Sujata Pal, Engineer

Greg Gordon, Zimmerman/Edelson

The meeting was called to order at 8:30 am.  
Commissioner Laykind opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Commissioner Laykind requested that all in attendance remaining standing in a moment of silence for the lives lost in the Douglas High School, Parkland, Florida shooting.  

Commissioner Laykind stated that the change in today’s Board meeting time was an effort to accommodate the attendance of all Commissioners and District professionals.  In addition, the public was notified in accordance with the District’s routine notification procedures.
Correspondence was reviewed in the Board update.

The Board approved and signed payroll checks.       
Minutes of previous meeting(s) were read and approved unanimously.
GREG GORDON’S REPORT – PUBLIC INFORMATION FIRM:

Greg Gordon presented a press release related to the District’s Preserve Plainview Water Conservation Campaign for the Board’s review and approval.  Discussions took place regarding the Preserve Plainview campaign initiatives.  
Greg Gordon presented a draft letter to be submitted to Town Officials as a follow up to the meeting that took place on February 15, 2018 at the Town of Oyster Bay Department of Public Works for the Board’s review and approval.  Commissioner Laykind, Commissioner Bader and Commissioner Field were all in attendance of said meeting. 
Greg Gordon presented the first quarter 2018 bill insert for the Board’s review and approval.  
ENGINEER NERI’S REPORT – ENGINEER:

Engineer Neri provided the Board with a Project Status List which contains the status of all authorized projects to date and indicates a change in status of any ongoing projects.

Engineer Neri reported that bacteriological samples have been taken from Plant 5 and once the water quality results have been received, an application for completed works approval will be submitted to the Nassau County Department of Health.    

STEPHEN MORIARTY’S REPORT – SUPERINTENDENT:
Supt. Moriarty provided the Board with an update on the pinhole program which includes surveys, inspection reports and continued analysis. Supt. Moriarty reported that the number of pinhole leak surveys completed as well as the number of complaints received have drastically decreased over recent months with a total of seven (7) surveys submitted for the month of February.  
Supt. Moriarty provided the Board with an update on alkalinity distribution test results noting that levels have now significantly increased throughout the District.  Commissioner Laykind requested that Supt. Moriarty continue to monitor and track alkalinity test results and keep the Board informed. 
Supt. Moriarty reported that the District has granted requests for disconnection of service to 40 Debora Drive, 14 Faye Court and 9 Arthur Court.
Supt. Moriarty presented a proposal received by Shore 2 Shore Wireless, Inc. who is the network development consultant to Sprint, a FCC-licensed provider of wireless telecommunications services. Said proposal related to the construction of a secure telecommunications site on the District’s elevated storage tank inclusive of a monthly rental fee paid to the District.  Commissioner Field stated that the potential health effects of such a facility require extensive research prior to consideration being given. The proposal and health effects will be researched at a later date. Commissioner Laykind clarified this was merely a solicitation and is not being considered at this time.
Supt. Moriarty presented a memorandum regarding the assessment of backflow penalties.  In the interest of degree of hazard and past practice, Supt. Moriarty recommends that the District impose fines to commercial accounts for non-testing of backflow devices during the 2017 calendar year.   The Board approved Supt. Moriarty’s request.  
DINA M SCOTT’S REPORT – BUSINESS MANAGER:
Vendor check nos. 45441 through 45458 dated February 15, 2018 in the amount of $39,475.16 were reviewed, approved and signed by the Board.
Vendor check nos. 45463 through 45477 dated February 22, 2018 in the amount of $67,531.77 were reviewed, approved and signed by the Board.
Ms. Scott requested Board approval and authorization to transfer funds to cover the following dental claim costs:

· Dental claims dated February 14, 2018 in the amount of $4,306.70
· Dental claims dated February 20, 2018 in the amount of $151.89
Motion made by Commissioner Laykind, seconded by Commissioner Bader, the below stated resolution was adopted unanimously:

RESOLVED, that the Board of Commissioners approves the dental claims dated February 14, 2018 in the amount of $4,306.70 and February 20, 2018 in the amount of $151.89 and the Board authorized funds be transferred into the District’s dental benefit account.
Ms. Scott requested Board approval and authorization to transfer funds in the amount of $341.90 to the payroll account cover the processing of 2017 year end employee W-2’s.  The Board approved Ms. Scott’s request.
Ms. Scott reported that minutes of prior meetings are available for the Board’s review and approval.
Ms. Scott presented a report of customer billing adjustments that were made in accordance with District Policy. After discussion, the report was ordered filed. In addition to the adjustments made in accordance with the District’s Policy, Ms. Scott requested the Board’s approval to remove the $88.18 penalty assessed to 641 Old Country Road.  The Board approved Ms. Scott’s request.   
Ms. Scott reported that the District received a check in the total of $1,841.00 from Salerno Brokerage Corp. as a result of an adjustment made to the workers compensation experience modification factor for the 2017-2018 policy period.  
Ms. Scott reported that the District received the 1st half tax payment from the Town of Oyster Bay in the total amount of $1,268,774.08.  Ms. Scott reported that the check was deposited into the District’s operating account.  
Ms. Scott reported that upon her request, the District was granted an increase in the interest rate with First National Bank of LI from .70% to 1.10% for all interest bearing accounts, pending a change in the method of collateralization from traditional third party to an irrevocable letter of credit as authorized in the District’s adopted Investment Policy.  Ms. Scott presented the Certification and Approval of Use of FHLB Letters of Credit for the Board’s signature.  Commissioner Laykind requested that prior to signing, Ms. Scott forward the letter to Attorney Ingham for his review and consideration. 
Ms. Scott reported that upon her request, the District was granted an increase in the interest rate with Flushing Bank from .90% to 1.25% for all interest bearing accounts. 
Ms. Scott requested approval for an increase in total appropriations for the year ending December 31, 2017 as it relates to revenues received from Beechwood Plainview Old Bethpage LLC for a 15% markup of expenditures incurred by the District related to District supplied materials for the Country Pointe Development as indicated in the developer’s agreement as indicated below;

Account Code

Description




Total    
 
8320-K

Service Installs



138,462.80

8346


Purchase of Meters



174,666.00

2161


Country Pointe Revenue


(313,128.80)

Motion made by Commissioner Laykind, seconded by Commissioner Bader, the below stated resolution was adopted unanimously:

RESOLVED, that the Board of Commissioners approves the following increase in total appropriations be made for the year ending December 31, 2017;
Account Code

Description




Total     

8320-K

Service Installs



138,462.80

8346


Purchase of Meters



174,666.00

2161


Country Pointe Revenue


(313,128.80)

It Was By Motion Carried, that the appointment of Albrecht, Viggiano, Zureck & Company, P.C. as external auditors for the Plainview Water District for the year 2018, pursuant to the agreement on file with the District, and the Resolution was drawn:

Be It and It Is Hereby

Resolved that Albrecht, Viggiano, Zureck & Company, P.C. be appointed as external auditors for the Plainview Water District for the year 2018:

On Roll Call:

Commissioner Andrew N. Bader voted “aye”




Commissioner Amanda Field voted “aye”




Commissioner Marc B. Laykind voted “aye

The above Resolution carried by majority vote.  

Ms. Scott requested that she complete the registration to attend the NYSGFOA 39th Annual Conference being held on March 21-23 at the Albany Marriot in Albany, NY.  This governmental conference is attended by many Comptrollers and Financial Officers in the governmental sector and focuses on financial reporting and management as well as internal policies and procedures as it related to governmental activities.  Ms. Scott reported that registration for the conference is $206.00 and the lodging rate is $115.00 per diem which is in accordance with the gsa rate.  The Board approved Ms. Scott’s request.
The NSWCA Meeting was held on Monday, February 19, 2018 at Palmer’s in Farmingdale at 6:30pm.  The speaker was Senator Elaine Phillips.  Topics include NYS water infrastructure grants and funding.  Commissioner Laykind, Commissioner Field and Commissioner Bader were in attendance.
The LIWC Meeting was held on Monday, February 26, 2018 at the Jericho Terrace at 6:30pm.  The program was on treatment for perflourinated compounds.  Commissioner Laykind, Commissioner Field, Commissioner Bader and Dina Scott, Business Manager were in attendance.
Ms. Scott reported that in accordance with Section 4.3.1 of the District’s Policy Manual, the Board approve part-time clerk Janette Diehlmann to work in excess of nineteen and one-half (19 ½) hours for the pay period ending February 15, 2018.  This Board approved Ms. Scott’s request.

At 10:45 am a motion was made to enter into Executive Session to discuss personnel.

 
At 11:05 am Executive Session ended and the Board returned to Regular Session.


There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned with a call to the Chair at 11:10 am.
